RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONERS’ PROCEEDINGS

DECEMBER 4, 2001

Chairman Torbenson called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.  All members were in attendance.

Minutes of the November 20, 2001 meeting were reviewed.  Kevin Bishop motioned to approve said minutes and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which carried.

Becky Hanson of Elliott came before the Board in regard to Lots 16 & 17, Lehman’s 1st Addition to the City of Elliott.  These properties were on the delinquent tax sale held in November and Becky and her husband, Eric, are interested in purchasing these lots.  It was the feeling of the Board that if the Hansons could get an heir of the former owner to pay the back taxes and then sell the lots to the Hansons, they would have a good chain of title.  

The Technical Support Services Agreement with the North Dakota Association of Counties was discussed.  Wayne Jones has looked this over and given his approval.  Steve Dick motioned to sign said Agreement and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Jerry Lamb met with the Board.  Copies of Easements were discussed, and Jerry mentioned that perhaps he would be re-doing a box culvert by Roach’s, which would be in connection with the Scenic Byway.  Zoning on the Scenic Byway was also discussed.

Most Ransom County property within the Byway is private property

Jerry told the Commission that Richard Herring of the Lisbon Airport Authority had contacted him regarding snow removal at the airport.  Jerry will look into what other counties are charging in regard to non-county work being done, and will report his findings back to the Board at the next regularly scheduled meeting.  We will try to have an amount in place by January 1, 2002.  The Board gave their approval for Jerry and his crew to remove the snow at the airport.

The 5-County meeting that we are hosting on January 10th was briefly discussed.  Jon Wiltse has a tour lined up with the Harvest Board.  Steve Dick will check into getting the Stake Out for the meeting.

10:00 A.M. – Motor Grader Bids:

The following bids were received and reviewed:


RDO Equipment Co. – Fargo, ND 
- $162,800, less trade in of $32,000, for a







  total of $130,800


Butler Machinery Co. – Fargo, ND 
- $191,360, less trade in of $25,000, for a 







  total of $165,360

Butler Machinery Co. of Fargo also submitted a 5-year lease option bid in the amount of $20,586.16 per year.  Both companies had representatives present who spoke about their respective machines.  Jerry Lamb indicated that both were good quality machines and that the service was great.  After more discussion Steve Dick motioned to take the Cat from Butler Machinery on lease terms.  Kevin Bishop seconded the motion.  Jerry Lamb indicated that this would not coincide with his rotation schedule.  Discussion was had and Steve Dick rescinded his motion.  Kevin Bishop rescinded his second to the motion.  Kevin Bishop motioned to reject these bids and advertise for lease or purchase options.  Patty Carlblom seconded the motion.  Discussion followed.  Patty indicated that the balance in the Road fund had been spent down by $80,000 in the last year and if we continued on in this manner we would be in the hole.  She also indicated that leasing looked more attractive because of the capitol outlay, but it was a short-term solution.  A roll call vote was taken on the motion to advertise for lease or purchase options:


Kevin Bishop – Yes


Steve Dick – No


Jon Wiltse – No


Patty Carlblom – Yes


Ron Torbenson - No

Motion failed.  Jon Wiltse then made a motion to go with the John Deere Motor Grader from RDO.  Steve Dick seconded the motion.  Discussion followed.  A roll call vote was taken:


Ron Torbenson – Yes


Patty Carlblom – No


Jon Wiltse – Yes


Steve Dick – Yes


Kevin Bishop – No

Motion carried.  The John Deere Motor Grader will be purchased.

At the November 20th meeting of the Commissioners a motion had been made to advertise to fill David Dick’s position.  Jon Wiltse asked to table the motion and to have someone from the State Emergency Management office come and speak to the Commission.  This person was Ken Jarolimek.  He told the Board that Emergency Management had changed over the past few years and especially the past few months.  He indicated that they would be re-doing and up-grading the Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan in the upcoming year.  The Board thanked Mr. Jarolimek for coming to the meeting and then David Dick indicated that he was not in favor of the County breaking the job down.  He also suggested that the Highway Secretary’s duties be taken out of the job description.  Ron Torbenson indicated that it was his feeling that the County should advertise for the job.  Steve Dick made a motion to bring the original motion to advertise to fill David Dick’s position back on the table.  Patty Carlblom seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken:


Patty Carlblom – Yes


Jon Wiltse – Yes


Steve Dick – Yes


Kevin Bishop – Yes


Ron Torbenson – Yes

Motion is back on the table.

Patty Carlblom offered an amendment to the original motion, which was to advertise to fill David’s position either in full or any part thereof, which would leave the option open to break up the job.  Steve Dick seconded the amendment to the motion.  Conrad Steinhaus spoke to the Board indicating his reasons for having been interested in the Emergency Management and 911 positions for himself and his deputies and told the Board that he felt this was an opportunity to move forward and to save taxpayer dollars.

He went on to indicate that he no longer felt that his department would be applying for either position, given some of the things that had transpired.  

Patty Carlblom indicated she was sorry to hear that Conrad and Darren were no longer interested in these positions, and felt that they would have done a good job.  She was disappointed that those options had been taken away.  Wayne Jones informed the Board that his advice was to advertise.  A roll call vote was had on the amendment to the motion:


Jon Wiltse – Yes


Patty Carlblom – Yes


Ron Torbenson – Yes


Kevin Bishop – Yes


Steve Dick – Yes

Amendment carried.

A roll call vote was taken on the motion to advertise for the position:


Steve Dick – Yes


Kevin Bishop – Yes


Ron Torbenson – Yes


Patty Carlblom – Yes


Jon Wiltse – Yes

Motion carried.

Curt Oeder of Enderlin was present at the meeting and is an Emergency Responder with the City of Enderlin.  He indicated that Conrad and his staff are present at every emergency situation and felt that they had always done a good job.  He told the Commission that he was very disappointed that Conrad & Darren would not be applying for these jobs and felt that the Commission had missed the boat on this one.  

Advertisements for David’s position will go into the Gazette and the Independent for 2 weeks, with the deadline being Friday, December 21st at Noon.  Ron Torbenson appointed Steve Dick and Patty Carlblom to go over resumes that afternoon.

Ross Eberle of Kadrmas, Lee & Jackson was present to inform the Board that the pipe repair Southwest of Englevale had been finished.  Discussion was had as to which would be the best way to pay for this repair.  We will wait to send the total bill to Dickey Rural Telephone when we have the bill from Kadrmas, Lee & Jackson for the engineering.  Ross presented a Final Review and Acceptance indicating the County agreed that the construction work on the project was completed.  Kevin Bishop motioned to sign the Acceptance form and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The first commission meeting date for January was discussed.  Since the first Tuesday of January will be New Years Day, the Commission will meet on the 1st Thursday in January, being January 3, 2002.

The Auditor presented a proposal from Arnie Amundson to purchase a portion of a parcel that was advertised at our tax sale.  The Commission indicated that it had not been their practice to sub-divide parcels, and that he would have to buy the parcel as a whole.  He could then divide it out from a personal perspective.

Steve Dick motioned to approve the Joint Powers Agreement, which was discussed at the previous meeting, based on Wayne Jones’ recommendation.  This Agreement regards the County Recorder, Cass County and the Central Repository.   Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which carried.

An Inert Waste Disposal Variance Application regarding Welton’s Tire Service was presented for consideration.  Jon Wiltse motioned to approve said Application and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Water Board per diems were discussed and the Commission will table this until the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Steve Dick mentioned that Randy Gallagher had gone above and beyond his duties as Courthouse Custodian with the Elevator Renovation project and would like to see something special done for him.  Steve thought perhaps a year-end bonus was in order but Patty Carlblom said she had a problem spending County money and perhaps the Board itself should do something for Randy.  They will present Randy with a special gift at the County Christmas party Monday evening, December 11th.

Correspondence from the ND Dept of Human Services – Southeast Human Service Center was reviewed which stated that the term of membership of Ron Torbenson on the SE Human Service Center Regional Council would expire on December 31, 2001.  Steve Dick motioned to re-appoint Ron Torbenson to this Council and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which carried.  Ron indicated he would accept one more term.

A note from the Auditor’s office was read which stated that the Lisbon Youth Boosters, Inc. wished to apply for a gaming site authorization, but did not have the paperwork finished to bring it before the Commission before they adjourned.  Jon Wiltse made a motion that if the paperwork was in order, the Commission would approve the Site Authorization and forego the fee, since it was a change in ownership only.  Steve Dick seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

There being no further business to be brought before the Board, Chairman Torbenson adjourned the meeting.

ATTEST:

________________________________                ________________________________

Connie Gilbert

Ransom County Auditor

